Zoning Board Goshen, NH Minutes of October 10, 2018 FINAL

Attendance (quorum = 3): Ray Porter (Vice-Chair), Judy Dunn, and Keith Hall (alternate)

Meeting called to order at 7:13pm

Messer Road Boat Storage

The board reviewed the application that was presented by George Grant for a home-based commercial use business to be located on Messer Road. The application is to allow winter boat storage on the property. The board only voted on whether the application was complete.

Judy Dunn made a motion to accept the application as complete. Keith Hall seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Keith Hall made a motion to hold the public hearing for Mr. Grant's application during the next scheduled meeting. Judy Dunn seconded the motion. All were in favor, the public hearing will be held on November 14, 2018.

Recording Secretary will notify abutters and post notices in public locations around Town as well as on the Town website and in the Eagle Times.

Review of Minutes from September 12, 2018

The board decided to table the approval of the September 12, 2018 minutes due to lack of quorum of members who were present during the last meeting. The minutes will remain in draft format until a vote can be taken.

Right to Know Training (Update)

The board discussed the Right to Know training that took place on Wednesday, September 26th at the Goshen Town Hall. They found the training to be helpful and believe that it will be very beneficial going forward. The board thanked David Saad for his presentation and training.

Membership Discussion - Update

Alternate members are still needed for the Zoning Board of Adjustments. If you are interested in becoming a member please stop by a meeting on the second Wednesday of any month. This will remain a standing item until filled.

Other Business

• The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 14, 2018.

• Recording Secretary mentioned the Planning Board Public Meeting on November 15, 2018. During this meeting proposed changes to the Small Detached Regulations, Sign Regulations, and Excavation Regulations will be discussed and voted upon before being presented to the Town during the March meeting.

Judy Dunn made a motion to adjourn. Keith Hall seconded the motion. All were in favor; meeting adjourned at 7:26pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Melissa Salinardi Recording Secretary